
Message From Principal

Dear Springwood Community

Winter break is fast approaching, and we have many activities planned in the coming weeks! Please
stay tuned for updates and information from your child’s teacher.

Important Date to Remember:
Friday, November 29th – Ministry Planning Day.
School will not be in session on this day.

During the morning, we will focus on school planning around our classroom goals, particularly in
the areas of literacy and numeracy. In the afternoon, our staff will participate in a session led by
Carolyn Roberts, which will focus on Cultural Safety. This session will include learning about
Indigenous circle protocols and facilitation, helping us deepen our understanding and practices of
inclusivity and respect.



Just wanted to thank those families that have responded to our FOIPA and Google Consent forms
online. Some of you may not have responded in thinking that it was spam. We wanted to confirm
and reassure you that the communication you receive from "Permission Click" is legitimate and is
how the district is collecting Google Consent and FOIPA. These forms use to come home on paper
copy. They are now electronic. If you have not responded to or deleted the original emails that went
out, not to worry they will be sent out again and you can respond at that time. If you already
responded you should not be receiving any more requests for permission.

Below is an example of what Permission Click look likes. The wording may be slightly different as
each one may be asking for different consent but the platform being used is safe.

Thank you for your continued support as we work together to create a thriving and inclusive
learning environment for our students.
Sincerely
Jesse Witte

LOST AND FOUND!
Please check the LOST AND FOUND, it's growing very quickly! All
items will be donated to the SOS after the Winter Concert.

Winter Choir
Mrs. Burn is starting a Winter Choir for students in grades 2,3,4,5, 6
and 7, on Wednesday mornings and some Friday lunch times until
the Christmas Concert. All students from these classes are
welcome to attend. The choir will be held in the band/music room
from 8:15 – 8:47. or when you can get here. All students in these
grades are welcome to join us. Choir starts on Wed. Nov. 13.



Please drop your backpacks and coats outside the band/music room in the hallway. Welcome to
choir! Come and have a great singing time.
Mrs. Burn

PAC Elves
PAC ELVES Starts November 13th - December 9th.​
How can you be part of the magic? Starting Wednesday November
13th there will be information in the school front foyer with labels
marked “boy / girl / and an “age” of a student at the school.
1. Simply take that tag and add it to your shopping list this holiday
season.
2. Drop the unwrapped gift off at the office by Monday, December
9th (along with the tag for sorting).
3. Your gift will be wrapped and be part of the love, laughs and
holiday hope for our Springwood Families!
(Elf Fun Fact:
The office and SES Administrators will be the only ones who know the details of who the giving Elf
was and who the receiving Elves are! It truly is holiday magic!)

Please Call the office if you would like to purchase a gift but cannot make it in to grab the tag. ​

ADST
Parents! We need your help! We are looking for donations!!
The ADST program is in need of resources, namely consumables. This is where you come in. I know
many families have access to some of the resources listed below for free or at a reduced cost. If
you're able to donate these materials, please feel free to drop them off at the office into the tote
labelled ADST/SHOP with a BIG thank you! We appreciate being able to make our school
community learn more meaningfully.



Food and Beverages in Schools

In accordance with the Ministry of Education's new 'healthy food' policy we actively discourage
'junk food' at school. This includes all high sugar, high fat, high salt foods (eg. pop, candy, chocolate
bars, potato chips). Our district recognizes that schools must at all times be in compliance with
both the 'Guidelines for Food and Beverage Sales in Schools' as well as the 'Public Health Act -
Food Premises Regulation' and associated guidelines established by our local Health Authority
(VIHA); therefore our district has instituted a procedure that all food that is available to students
comes from a Food Safe kitchen. This means that any food available to students via sales or
celebrations must be prepared in a Food Safe kitchen, therefore homemade food is no longer to be
distributed at school.

Traffic Concerns

Traffic Concerns: Whenever possible, please use the nearby dog park parking lot to park your
vehicle and walk to the school for drop-off and pick-up. As we work to support safety, we ask that
you follow these guidelines for pick-up and drop-off procedures if you are choosing to use the
school’s front loop. Please ensure that your child is ready to exit the vehicle in an efficient manner
at the drop-off loop at the school’s main doors in the morning.
Please do not let children out of your vehicle while you wait in line to get to the front doors/drop-
off loop.
Do not park in front of the building before the end of the day. We will ask parents to “take a loop
around” to keep traffic moving steadily.
When possible, arrive at 2:55 if you are using the front loop to pick up your child.
This will ensure your child is ready to go and it will alleviate some congestion immediately at
dismissal. Thank you for your cooperation in creating a safe and efficient environment for everyone.

If your student is arriving late and cannot get in the exterior doors they need to come to the front
exterior doors and report to the office. Thank you

Upcoming Dates - MARK YOUR CALENDAR!

Nov 29 - District Wide Planning Day - students do not attend
Dec 5 - Hot lunch - Dominos Pizza
Dec 18 - Winter Concert - 6 pm
Dec 19 - Winter Concert - 6 pm
Dec 19 - Winter Wonderland Skate - 12:30-2:15 pm
Dec 20 - Winter Wonderland Skate - 12:30-2:15 pm
Dec 23-Jan 3- Winter Vacation
Jan 6 - School re-opens









Follow Us On Instagram!

@springwood_wolves
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Contact Us

Jesse Witte, Principal - jwitte@sd69.bc.ca
Lauren Nikirk, Acting Vice Principal - lnikirk@sd69.bc.ca
Candice Nikirk, Administrative Assistant - cnikirk@sd69.bc.ca
Pamela Horrigan, Administrative Assistant - phorrigan@sd69.bc.ca

Phone - 250-248-2038

Pam Horrigan
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